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From Your President

Continued on page 11

ABATE Southeast Chapter President’s Remarks April 2016

Happy Easter and Happy Spring everyone.  The weather has 
been very agreeable for riding our bikes, but please be careful.  
We had several of our Southeast Chapter members involved in 
accidents, one resulting in injury and the other in death. Be on 
the lookout for the cages; they obviously aren’t able to see us.

Please take a few minutes to read the Southeast Chapter’s 
meeting minutes posted in this newsletter. The minutes are an 
official account of what is and has happened in your Chapter. 

At the upcoming April 17th Chapter meeting the election process for Executive Board 
and Trustees begins with nominations for these positions. At the May 15th meeting 
nominations will also be accepted and the process ends with the elections taking place 
at the June 19th meeting. Please come out and support our election process.  We need 
members to step up and hold positions and keep our Chapter growing and supporting 
our mission of motorcycle safety and biker rights. We need at least four individuals to 
hold the Executive Board positions (president, vice-president, secretary, and treasurer) 
in order to keep our Chapter open.  I want everyone to know that it has been an honor to 
serve as your Chapter President this past year. To make it official, after my term of office 
ends on June 19th, I will be unable to accept the nomination for President or any other 
Board or Trustee position for the next year. 

ABATE Southeast Chapter 36th Annual Memorial Day Event is scheduled for May 29th 
starting at noon at Mickey’s Tiki Bar in Pompano Beach. Mark your calendars and come 
and support your local motorcycle safety and rights organization. 

On a personal note:  I had the opportunity to ride to Daytona Bike Week once again this 
year. Harry Ness and I rode up on Thursday before the 75th Annual was scheduled to 
begin. The weather was dry, warm, and very windy. The traffic was relatively light on the 
turnpike to Ft. Pierce and a welcome break at Steak & Shake and fuel stop there. Rode 
I-95 to Port St. John and visited with ABATE advertiser and ABATE Southeast life mem-
ber Sharkey, of Sharkey’s BLVD Lounge. It was early afternoon and we rode over seem-
ingly miles of dirt roads, to visit with Southeast life members Shaky Bob and Princess 
Sharon, who had relocated from South Florida to a very nice home and acreage. They 
were in good spirits, happy, and it was fun to see them again. 
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TO PLACE ADVERTISEMENTS

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC., or the 
Southeast Chapter. This publication encourages its members to express their own beliefs and/or opinions.  
ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. and the Southeast Chapter accepts no responsibility for the opinions, views, or 
comments contained in this publication. Southeast Chapter reserves the right to edit any article submitted 
for publication for mis-spellings or inappropriate language, or photos.

You must submit print ready ads or PC compatible disk. Black type on white paper, including business cards, 
required. Ads and copy must be prepaid to "SE ABATE Chapter" and submitted at or before the chapter 
meeting to be included in that issue. Due to limited space all ads must be paid to date or they will be dropped 
without notification. THE ADVERTISER IS RESPONSIBLE FOR ALL COPY AND AD CHANGES. Non-camera 
ready advertisements will incur a minimum $50 layout charge and will be billed separately.

The Southeast Chapter Newsletter is published monthly by ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter, PO BOX 
292693, Ft. Lauderdale FL 33329-2693. 850 NEWSLETTERS PUBLISHED MONTHLY.

Pick up your Newsletters here!

Florida Spine Specialists
Tin Cup Sports Bar & Grill
84 Diner                         
Broward Motor Sports
Peterson’s HD South
All American Cycle 
Big Dawgs 
American Legion 321
Keltics MC
Tobacco Source
Sports Barn

Cagney's
States MC
Shank's Town Tavern
Big Twin Cycles
Flossie's
J.P. Mulligans
Johnny’s Bar & Grill
Sharkey’s Blvd. Lounge

Top Gun Cycle
Wheels of Man MC
Chester’s HD Sunrise
Peterson's HD North
Heaven Cycles
DP's on Beach   
On The Road Again
CycleLab
Scurvy Few MC
Candy’s Cycle Shop
Biker’s Inc.

Motorcycle Rights & Safety
Dedicated to

“Freedom of Choice, Freedom of the Road”
You may know us as the motorcycle organization that got the helmet law repealed

in Florida or from our motorcycle rights and safety rally’s throughout the year.
ABATE of Florida is not a club, we are a motorcycle rights & safety organization

dedicated to promoting motorcycle safety while remaining ever vigilant of the legislative
issues concerning motorcyclists’ nationwide.

We Are Not ANTI-HELMET, We are ANTI-HELMET Law!
One of the most popular misconceptions about ABATE is that we are anti-helmet.
Nothing could be further from the truth. We are “anti-helmet law” if you choose to

ride with or without a helmet it’s your choice, it is your right to decide whether
wearing a helmet is right for you. ABATE is an organization fighting to protect your rights.
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- REMINDER - Membership Due For Mar 2016 -

Welcome New Members

Tom Artandi

Daniel “Dano” Barrett

Ronald Bond

Steven Cohen

Kathryn A Honeycutt

Ray “Rainman” Purcell

Jackie Stanly

Kerin  Bell
Karen Bell
Richard Fasano
Craig”Throttle off the bottle” Throssell
Brad    Smith
Vito Borzumato

Jon “Shadow” Bradley
Louis “Lou” Tkacz
Malcolm Stewart
Craig “Happy Gilmore” Glassman
Jack Kuharsky
Geri Sciple
Michael “Tony” Sciple
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Membership Due Thanks if you have already renewed 

For Membership Renewals contact, Rick T-Man Molina by either email: 
membership@abatese.us or by phone: 954-658-8281 

You have 30 days from the last day of your expiration month to renew your membership,
or be deleted from the State's List. Also (very important) be sure to notify us of any changes.

* PLEASE NOTE *

April 2016

HARLEY DAVIDSON T-SHIRTS (Men’s) size Large.
New & gently worn. Misc. items-belts, boots, helmets, 
bike cover, etc. All low prices. Call Mary at: 954-452-8960

Thanks goes out to those who donated to ABATE SE Chapter’s Sponsorship 
Program. Suzanne Keen was our first Platinum Sponsor.  To date, these are the 

names of those who have donated over $950.00 to ABATE SE Chapter.

Platinum Sponsors:
Suzanne Keen
Bars & Alice
Shakey Bob & Princes Sharon
Frank T.
Leo “Doc” Hinkley 
Lionel “Primo” Arista

Bronze Sponsor(s):

Dean Cocchi

Greg Bergner

Ronald Cormier

Kenneth Diedrick

Richard Hennebery

Elijah J Thompson

Cindy “Princess” Tucker

Scott “Wrong Way” Worobey
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Southeast Chapter Meeting Minutes Mar 20, 2016

Sergeant at Arms Steve “Nighthawk” Chomiak 
called the meeting to order at 10:17 am. There 
were 20 members and 2 guests in attendance. The 
meeting started following the Pledge of Allegiance, 
moment of silence and a prayer by Poppi.

President’s Report:  Frank thanked everyone 
for coming to the Davie Moose Lodge for the 
meeting. Since our last meeting the Chapter has 
had one member injured and another killed in 
traffic accidents. Daniel “Airborne” Ortner (States 
MC) was injured and on the mend.  Glenn “Swede” 
Malmstrom was an active American Legion 
Post 222 rider and life member of ABATE, who 
succumbed to his injuries. Please keep both of 
those guys and their families in your prayers.  

Each ABATE member has a $4000.00 Death and 
Dismemberment Insurance Policy as part of your 
membership dues.  Please fill out the insurance 
beneficiary card which determines where the 
insurance payment goes, if something happens to 
you (God forbid) and you do not have a beneficiary 
listed, the money goes into probate for your estate, 
which will take longer to receive the money. If you 
need a new beneficiary card please contact our 
Membership Trustee T-Man.

I received a message from Joel and Kathy 
Honeycutt, our Products Trustees. They had 
decided to move to their other home near Lake 
City; they actually pulled out of town the day before 
today’s meeting.  They did an outstanding job for 
the Chapter and will be greatly missed.

This year ABATE did not have any success in the 

Florida State Legislation.  The proposed $300,000 
ABATE Safety Money was hacked in the Senate 
before going to the Governor for signature (where 
the Governor vetoed it last year). Additionally, 
the Vulnerable Road User’s Bill (Stiffer Penalties) 
passed all committees but “died” on the table in the 
Senate, never getting a vote. 

The State has asked the Chapters to consider 
three amendments for annual and life dues. The 
floor was opened for discussion. Paraphrased 
Amendment #1: $20 annual and $600 life 
membership; Chapter’s give the State Treasury 
$10 for each annual and $400 for life membership. 
Paraphrased Amendment #2: $20 annual and 
$150 life membership; Chapter’s give the State 
Treasury $20 for each annual and $150 for life 
membership (all membership revenue goes to the 
State Treasury). Paraphrased Amendment #3: 
$30 annual and $300 life membership; Chapter’s 
give the State Treasury $20 for each annual and 
$300 for life membership. Chapter members in 
attendance voted unanimously in support for 
Amendment #3.

A reminder that the Southeast Chapter elections for 
Executive Board and Trustee positions will begin 
with nominations in the months of April and May 
with the election taking place at the June meeting.  
Last year, we had difficulty filling the four required 
positions in order to continue as a Chapter; those 
positions are president, vice-president, secretary, 
and treasurer. If Chapter members are not willing to 
step-up, the State ABATE office will attempt to find 
within our Chapter’s 500+ members four individuals 
willing to fill each of these positions. If unable to 
do so, the State will close the Chapter and the 
membership will become at-large members and the 
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Continued on next page

Chapter’s assets will be returned to the State office. 
I encourage anyone wanting to be on the Executive 
Board or hold a Trustee position to speak-up, step-
up, and run for a position.  
 
Vice-President’s Report: Poppi thanked everyone 
for coming and encouraged everyone to come out 
and support the Southeast Chapter Elections. You 
can nominate someone or even yourself to any 
position that you might want.  We are having great 
riding weather and please watch out for cages. 
Additionally, Southeast Chapter member Papa 
Harley is sick, was placed in hospice, but now has 
returned home. Please keep him in your prayers.

Secretary’s Report:  (Marie was excused.  She 
is very sick and at home. Please pray for a quick 
recovery.) A motion was made to accept the 
minutes as printed, seconded, and no discussion.  
Motion was passed. (A special thanks to Joanne 
“Critter” Napoli for stepping up and taking the 
minutes for today’s meeting.)   

Treasurer’s Report:  T-Man read the financial 
report for February. A motion was made to accept 
the financial report, seconded, all were in favor, and 
the Motion was passed. T-Man said 41 members 
had to be refunded $10 for over payment of the 
dues. The Chapter presented a $1,000.00 donation 
to the State Treasury at the February meeting.  Also 
the Chapter gave an additional $300.00 to support 
the State sponsored drawing tickets.

Sergeant at Arms’ Report:  Steve thanked 
everyone for coming today.  He reminded everyone 
that tomorrow is the beginning of spring break at 
our local school districts, but there is still a lot of 
schools open for sports, etc. Please be careful near 
our schools.

Road Captain’s Report: Gambler was excused. 
Poppi spoke about the last ride to Mickey’s. It was 
a good ride but all the road rules are not being 
followed, especially changing lanes.  We need to 
follow basic road rules and that Gambler should put 
them in the next newsletter.

Safety Director’s Report:  Frank spoke in place of 

Gambler.  He mentioned that we had a Safety booth 
at a 4X4 event on March 12th in Miami Gardens.  
They signed up a new ABATE member and 
collected $11.00 safety donation. Gambler wanted 
to remind everyone that the Chapter would have a 
safety booth at the States MC April 3rd event and 
if anyone wanted to help out please do. An ABATE 
driver safety class was given on March 18th at the 
Miami Lakes Voc Center.
  
Products Report:  The Products Trustee position 
is open due to Joel and Kathy moving away.  If 
you are interested in volunteering, please let any 
of the Executive Board members know.  Currently 
Frank has the products in his garage.  If you need 
anything just give him a call.   

Events Coordinator:  Frank said the paperwork 
for the May 29th; our 36th Annual Memorial Day 
Event is awaiting approval from the State office. 
The event, if approved, will be held at Mickey’s in 
Pompano Beach.  Bob Anz will be cooking for this 
event. Plus Jimmy Les and Suzanne are planning 
something special for Memorial Day.    

State Representative Report:  There was no State 
meeting this month. The next meeting is April 9th, in 
Cocoa, FL starting at 2 pm. 

Membership Report:  T-Man reported for February, 
we had 13 new members joining, 23 renews, 3 new 
life members, for a total of 529 active SE Chapter 
members.  He said people used to join because it 
was safe to ride with us. We need to get back to 
that. A reminder, when submitting all membership 
forms PLEASE fill them out completely and legible 
so that we can read it, and send it in a timely 
manner.  Thank you very much for your support and 
membership to the Southeast Chapter. 

Newsletter Editor:  Squeezer was present and as 
of Friday he had not received any articles for April. 
This month he will meet with Ada and start training 
her to take over for next year.

Legislative Report:  Brad spoke and told us that 
the Legislature had its last session on March 11th.  
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The VRU Bill failed.  All we had to do was let the 
legislators know that this was important and it 
would have passed.  When there is a call to action 
– we need to take action.

Public Relations:   Fern was excused. She is 
always out there promoting ABATE and keeps our 
Southeast Chapter Hotline updated weekly. To 
stay informed about the Chapter’s activities please 
contact the Hotline 24/7 at 954-310-4636.

Billing and Invoicing:  Pixie was not present, but 
excused - Frank said everyone is up to date.  He 
also mentioned when getting a new ad remember 
to get the application filled out and get the check. 
Please remember to support our advertisers, 
because they support us.

Social Director’s Report:  Patty said we have 
a beautiful cake. Frank asked if we wanted to 
move our birthday parties back to our advertiser’s 
locations in lieu of having the party after the chapter 
meeting.  For now, we’ll stay put after the meetings, 
but will ask again next month. T-Man suggested 
having our birthday parties at the American Legions 
during their bike nights.  

Newsletter Distribution:  Frank thanked Poppi 
for picking up his newsletter route while he was 
in Daytona. Poppi reported all is going good, and 
that we might need someone to pick-up Airborne’s 
route – hopefully he will be recovered by then.  
Poppi also mentioned some places have excess 
Newsletters left at our distribution locations and to 
note how many old Newsletters that are picked up 
so an adjustment can be made for the next delivery. 

Quartermaster Report:  Bob reported that there is 
no report.

Photographer’s Report:  Ada was excused.

Web-Master’s Report:  Rogue was excused but 
reported that everything is up and running.

Legal Counsel:  Demetrios was not present.  

Old Business:  There was no old Business to 
report.

New Business:  There was no New Business to 
report

Good of the Order: Following the meeting some 
of us are going to J.P. Mulligans for the Keltics MC 
Annual. American Legion Post 321, Cooper City is 
having a Bake Sale on March 26th at 10 am. Jimmy 
Les donated $75.00 to the Chapter and shared a 
great story on how he earned the money “dancing 
on a bar in his chaps.” Thank you Jimmy Les.

EVENTS UPCOMING:
March 27: CMA Easter Service, Peterson’s North
April 3:  States MC 50th Annual
April 7:  Mystic Seven MC Party at their Clubhouse
April 9: ABATE State Meeting, Cocoa, FL starting at 
2 p.m.
April 16: Outcast MC Party
April 17: ABATE Southeast Chapter meeting at the 
Davie Moose Lodge 1798 starting at 10 a.m.
April 22-24: Leesburg Bike fest

A motion to adjourn the meeting was called for, 
seconded, all were in favor.  Our next meeting date 
is April 17th at the DAVIE MOOSE.

Joanne “Critter” Napoli 
On behalf of
Marie Baxter
Secretary S.E, Chapter
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...President’s Message continued from page 4

That same evening was a planned SpaceX 
rocket launch from the NASA rocket pad, so we 
rode the bikes to a local watering hole on the 
west side of the Indian River to watch. This was 
the fifth time they had attempted to launch this 
rocket and we were not disappointed. There 
appeared to be lots of people who enjoy this 
kind of thing because the joint was packed. Plus 
the rocket launched successfully.  Now it was 
getting late and Sharkey suggested we spend 
the night there.  His invite went something like 
this “I have two couches, an inflatable mattress, 
two bedrooms, one of which is rented out and 
the other is mine and in which is a king size bed 
and I sleep in the nude, take your pick.” Sharkey 
also tells us that this is his stock line when he 
invites anyone to stay there.  Needless to say we 
took the couches option. We enjoyed a big steak 
dinner that night along with numerous shots of 
Old #7 and needless to say we had no trouble 
sleeping on those couches. 

The plan for Daytona was to have “no plan”, 
which worked for us, even finding parking. 
For example, first trip to downtown cruising on 
Main Street early evening from the west and, 
as we approached the Boot Hill Saloon – there 
is a parking spot large enough for three bikes 
front and dead-top-center of the Boot Hill. Old 
Buddy Timing!! Parking was not a problem. 
Getting to your destination was the problem. It 
took us awhile on Hwy 415 in order reach the 
Antique Bike Show and Cabbage Patch due to 
the two lane road. Otherwise we were able to 
visit: the No Name Saloon, Antique Bike Show, 
Iron Horse, Cabbage Patch (where we ran into 
ABATE life member Axman, his lovely wife Vicky, 
and about 14 friends visiting from Germany), 
Daytona Speedway, Destination Daytona, Bank 
& Blues, Boot Hill, Dirty Harry’s, and Bad Boys 
Saloon, just to name a few. We also supported 
the local American Legion Post 359. We ended 
up staying at Sharkey’s house the entire trip due 
to his hospitality and because he’s a good friend. 

Frank T.

Not bad for a five day trip and great fun.

Everyone is invited and encouraged to attend 
the Southeast Chapter’s monthly meetings and 
events.  Currently the monthly member birthday 
party is being held after the Chapter meeting. 
Our next meeting is April 17th at the Davie 
Moose Lodge 1798, 4483 SW 64th Ave. Davie, 
FL at 10 a.m.  Prior to the meeting a breakfast 
buffet is provided for a nominal fee by the Lodge.  
To keep up-to-date with the ABATE Southeast 
Chapter, checkout our website (abatese.org) or 
call our Hotline 24/7 (954-310-4636) for current 
Chapter information and notices. You may always 
contact me at pres@abatese.us. RIDE FREE 
RIDE SAFE!!!

With respect,
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Vice-President

Deadline: BEFORE Meeting of each Month for Articles, Ads, Flyers, etc.

About time we got great riding weather. I 
hope you’re out rIt’s coming close to voting 
time for board members, and we have posi-
tions that have to be filled. It’s very important.  
So think about stepping up into one of those 
positions; they have to be filled.  Think about 
nominating someone, you can even nominate 
yourself if you would like to fill one of the po-

sitions, it’s very important!!!

With that being said, on a high note, we’ve had great riding weather, 
so get out and enjoy it. Ride safe and always watch out for the cages 
we share the road with.

Your V.P.
Poppie
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Visit & Support
American Legion Post 321

9081 SW 51st Street
Cooper City, Florida

954-430-0965
(Meeting Place for SE ABATE)
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HOTLINE
GET THE LATEST INFO

954-310-4636

Deadline: Every Monday
by Midnight...Call Fern at:

954-573-7573

See Page 30
or Call:

Cesar Tejera at:
954-383-8380

for more details
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April2016 2016

Additional Info:

Always Check the Hotline for more additinal information: 954-310-4636...
Sometimes “Events” get missed or don’t get listed in time for the Calendar.

04/03/16 - STATES MC - 50th ANNUAL
04/09/16 - ABATE State Meeting, Cocoa, FL starting at 2 p.m.
04/09/16 - MYSTIC SEVEN MC - PARTY
04/16/16 - OUTCAST MC - ANNUAL	  
04/22-24/16 - LEESBURG BIKEFEST

1 2

3
STATES MC 
- 50th 
ANNUAL

4 5 6 7 8 9
MYSTIC 
SEVEN MC - 
PARTY

10 11 12 13 14 15 16
OUTCAST 
MC - 
ANNUAL

17 18 19 20 21 22
LEESBURG 
BIKEFEST

23
LEESBURG 
BIKEFEST

24
LEESBURG 
BIKEFEST

25 26 27 28 29 30

Chapter
Meeting

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

States MC
Pompano

Dinner
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2016 2016

Additional Info:

Always Check the Hotline for more additinal information: 954-310-4636...
Sometimes “Events” get missed or don’t get listed in time for the Calendar.

May
MondaySunday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

05/01/16 - SOUTHERN MC - ANNUAL
05/15/16 - WINGS OF GOLD MC MIAMI - ANNUAL 
05/22/16 - LOS COQUIS MC - ANNUAL
05/29/16 - S.E. ABATE - MEMORIAL DAY EVENT
05/30/16 - Memorial Day

1
SOUTHERN 
MC - 
ANNUAL

2 3 4 5 6 7

8 9 10 11 12 13 14

15 16 17 18 19 20 21

22
LOS CO-
QUIS MC - 
ANNUAL

23 24 25 26 27 28

29
S.E. ABATE 
- MEMORIAL 
DAY EVENT

30 31

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Chapter
Meeting
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APRIL 2016
3: STATES MC - 50th ANNUAL
9: MYSTIC SEVEN MC - PARTY
16: OUTCAST MC - ANNUAL	 
22-24: LEESBURG BIKEFEST

MAY 2016
1: SOUTHERN MC - ANNUAL
15: WINGS OF GOLD MC MIAMI - ANNUAL 
22: LOS COQUIS MC - ANNUAL
29: S.E. ABATE - MEMORIAL DAY EVENT
30: Memorial Day

JUNE 2016
11: AOA SO FLORIDA MEMORIAL GBNF 1%ers 
12: WINGS OF GOLD MC FT. LAUD. - ANNUAL
19: Fathers Day
26: USMV MC S. BROWARD - ANNUAL 

JULY 2016
4: Independence Day
10: ALTERNATIVE MC - ANNUAL
17: SOLDIERS FOR JESUS MC BRO- ANNUAL
23: WHEELS OF MAN MC - CHILI COOK-OFF

AUGUST 2016
7: WINGS OF GOLD MC MIAMI - PARTY
8-14: 76th STURGIS MOTORCYCLE RALLY
12-14: SOUTH FLORIDA TATTOO CONVENTION
14: AOA FT. LAUD. 49th ANN. & MOLDY’S B-DAY
20: LOS COQUIS MC - SMOKEY & DIESEL B-DAY
27: OUTCAST MC PARTY

SEPTEMBER 2016 	
4: SOUTHERN MC - TEDDY BEAR RUN
5: Labor Day
11: STATES MC - KEY WEST TUNE UP PARTY
16-18: PETERSONS KEY WEST POKER RUN	
25: KELTICS MC - PARTY

OCTOBER 2016
2: MYSTIC SEVEN - ANNUAL
8: NEW ATTITUDES MC - ANNUAL
9: S.E. ABATE - ANNUAL
14-16: DAYTONA BIKETOBERFEST
22: WHEELS OF MAN MC - HALLOWEEN PARTY
30: CMA - MEMORIAL

NOVEMBER 2016	
5: HEATHENS MC - ANNUAL
11: Veterans Day
12: USMVMC CH 1 - ANNUAL
19: LEATHERNECKS MC - ANNUAL
20: ALTERNATIVE MC PARTY
24: Thanksgiving Day

DECEMBER 2016
4: SFPC TOYS IN THE SUN RUN
10: PETERSONS TOY RUN BIKE DRAWING
10: HERMANDAD MC - ALFREDO PINO TOY RUN
11: WINGS OF GOLD MC MIAMI - TOY RUN
17: SFLCOC - CHRISTMAS PARTY
25:Christmas

2016
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Road Captain’s report
RIDING WITH ABATE

Well let me start by saying that I hope everyone rode over to the polls and voted in the March prima-
ry.  I can’t see any clear cut candidate to be my president.  If you ask me, they are all lacking some-
thing. I worry about this country and its future.  But, enough politicking.

Your road captain led one ride in March, but like always I’m disappointed in the number of riders that 
show up.  The few that did ride, rode over to the USMV Chapter 1 Annual at Mickey’s Tiki Hut Bar on 
March 13.  Mickey’s is always a great place to party.   It’s like they roll out the red carpet when the 
bikers party there.  Anyway, USMV Chapter 1 had a great party.  Good food and good beverages, if 
you know what I mean.  A really enjoyable afternoon.

Sometimes I think the ABATE members forget that more than 50% of this chapter’s members come 
from MCs.  That means that a lot of our funding comes from the MCs.  They attend our events.  We 
need to show up at theirs in large numbers.  All we ask, and I especially, is that we show them that 
we appreciate their support by attending their club parties.  So let’s ride as a group and show our 
support.  If you want to go out to Café 27 or some other spot that’s fine.  
Just hang around for an hour or so.  Is that too much to ask?  Be a part 
of this team.

Until next time, keep the shiny side up and the rubber on the road.

Jim “Gambler” Willard
Road Captain  -  ABATE SE Chapter
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1/4 Page Ad or Higher
gives you ‘FREE” Advertisement on 

Our Website: www.abatese.org
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April Birthdays

Anthony Graves 
“Sneaky Pete”

Susan Jordan

Bob Anman

Darryl Byers “Driver”

Tony Calvino “Big T”

Rick Monlina “T-Man”

Donna Gregory

Amy Sonnenfeld

Steve Ulise “Jester”

04/17/16 - ABATE SE Chapter Birthday Party at
Davie Moose Lodge # 1798
4483 SW 64th Ave, Davie, FL 33314
Phone:(954) 584-1899
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If I may digress for a moment...
Finding the center balance

Everything in life has a center and knowing how to find it is very important.  It helps us keep bal-
ance between the extremes.  Not being able to find that center will lead to failure in some way or 
other.

Before a baby can learn to crawl he or she needs to learn where its center of gravity is.  Until the 
baby learns this, it will tumble to one side or the other until it finds the right balance.  After master-
ing crawling, the child learns to stand up and again needs to learn where that center of balance is 
located.  The child needs to learn this before being able to stand unassisted and then again when 
taking the first steps.  The consequences of not finding this balance is falling on our butts or falling 
on our faces, neither of which is good.  

We must continue to learn to find centers of balance throughout our lifetime or risk some form of 
failure.  In our school years we must learn balance between studying and playing, joking and seri-
ousness, flirting and making a move.  And as adults we must learn to balance work life, social life, 
and family life.  At work between socializing with coworkers and producing results for management.  
It seems that all of life is about finding a center of balance.

Going too much to one extreme of anything is bad.  Too much water and we drown, too little and we 
dehydrate.  Too much food we get fat, too little we become anemic.  I think you get the picture.  We 
need to find the center balance.

Finding balance also goes for politics.  Unfortunately this election year we will end up with an 
extremist wining the White House.  On the Republican side we have a choice between Trump and 
Cruz, both extreme conservatives.  On the Democrat side we have a choice between Clinton and 
Sanders, both extreme liberals.  Why doesn’t either party have a moderate or a centrist?  Is it that 
the American people will not vote for one or because the RNC and DNC will not give a moderate or 
centrist any support?

I know that one of the candidates is running under the banner of “Make America Great Again”, 
which is ironic, because we already are great and I challenge anybody to tell me which country is 
greater.  That being said, we could be better.  What we need are politicians that are willing to put 
America before party.  We have already seen the consequences of an extreme Right Wing and of 
an extreme Left Wing Congress.  A President alone is not going to fix our ills, we need a Congress 
that is balanced and willing to reach across the aisle and make compromises.  
If our politicians start embracing the center and maintaining balance, instead 
of seeking the extremes, America will not fail.

Your editor - “Squeezer”
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Easter

We just celebrated the Crucifixion, Death and Resurrection of our Lord and Sav-
ior Jesus Christ, the one and only son of God. Now realize the Father in Heaven, 
creator of everything, allowed His Son to be crucified on the cross, to suffer a 
horrible death, then be risen from the dead on the third day to sit at His side in 
Heaven. Why would He do that?

To sacrifice His Son for our Salvation He took away all the sins that where ever 
committed and ever will be committed, so that we can have everlasting life in the 
Kingdom of God.

Now I ask you, do you know how we take advantage of His sacrifice?  All you 
have to do is ask Jesus Christ into your life. Now how do you do that? Confess 
to God that you are a sinner.  Believe in your heart that Christ died for our sins 
and that He rose from the dead on the third day.  Repeat these words believing in 
your heart and soul, knowing God always knows what is in your heart:
Lord Jesus, I am a sinner and need Your salvation. I believe You died for me and 
rose from the dead. I now call upon Your name and ask You to save me! 

It says in John 11:25, “I am the resurrection and the life. He who believes in me 
will live.”  Now you have salvation, it can never be taken from you, by anyone or 
anything.  Let Jesus do His work in you, I guarantee you will see change in your 
life. He will take care of all your needs, He knows them all.

God Bless all my brothers and sisters, and keep you all safe.

As Always

Your Chaplin,
Poppie   
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From Your Safety Director

WATCH OUT – HERE WE GO AGAIN

First let me say this has been a good month for your Safety Director, and I’m happy to report 
that on Saturday March 12 Frank “Road Dog” Gartin and I set up a Safety Booth at the 4 X 4 
Jeep Show in Miami Gardens.  We got one new member and some donations.  Thanks to Scott 
Harap, ABATE member and President of Black Sheep 4X4 Jeep Club, for inviting us. I always 
wanted to branch out to auto shows, because my classroom presentation is geared towards the 
cage drivers, to recognize and respect motorcyclist. On Friday Night March 18 Jimmy Les and I 
taught a Safety Class at the Miami Lakes Educational Center.  Thank you Les.  Always a good 
experience, and these future truck drivers were really into it. Now onto the article.

The bad news, there is danger all around us.  If you have lived in South Florida for any length of 
time you have noticed that the traffic situation here is getting worse every year.  And, to top it off, 
the tourist and winter residents have returned to escape the harsh northern winter.  Talk about 
crowed streets and highways.  Oh crap! It doesn’t matter if you are in a cage or on your bike, 
we are all in danger.  There are those drivers that are always in a hurry and they don’t care who 
they run off the road.  Even when you have your turn signal on or use the manual arm signal 
to change lanes, they speed up so as not to let you in and they zig zag in and out of traffic as 
though they are the only ones on the highway.  No one is courteous anymore and you are not 
safe. 

Back to the tourist.  Many of them are new here and have no idea where they are going.  They 
drive slowly just to be able to read the road signs, local maps and maybe even their GPS.  They 
will either change lanes with no warning, sometimes across multiple lanes, or turn on a dime 
with no warnings.  They either come close to hitting you or worse. You have probably had that 
experience, I know I have, almost daily.  And the continuous road construction.  IT NEVER 
ENDS! Four lanes become two lanes or they narrow the lanes, and I hate that uneven pave-
ment.  HAY D.O.T., WE CAN’T MAKE OUR VEHICLES ANY NARROWER! AND WATCH OUT 
FOR THOSE TRACTOR TRAILERS.

You have to be ready all the times whether you are in a cage or on your bike.  You have to 
watch out for your own protection and that of your passenger.  We have lost too many brothers 
and sisters because of reckless drivers.  These drivers can kill a biker, be totally at fault and 
only receive a small fine and no jail time just because we are bikers and bikes are dangerous.  
I say BULL S#!T!  It’s time to tell our representatives in Tallahassee that Bikers lives do matter.  
Change the law to protect us too.  I am asking everyone to write those so called law makers and 
let your voice be heard. I did.

And when you are out there enjoying the wind in your face remember, “Always be aware of your 

Continued on page 45
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DEADLINE for INFO on the HOTLINE: Every Monday by Midnight! Call Fern
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NCOM BIKER NEWSBYTES
Compiled & Edited by Bill Bish,
National Coalition of Motorcyclists 
(NCOM)

NCOM CONVENTION HONORS FALLEN RIDERS; 
INVITES NAMES FOR TRIBUTE 
With the 31st Annual NCOM Convention in Atlantic 
City just weeks away, the National Coalition of Motor-
cyclists is requesting that MROs, motorcycle clubs, 
and riding associations submit the names of those 
members and supporters who have died since May 
2015, so that we may honor their memories during the 
traditional “Ringing of the Bell” tribute to fallen riders 
during the opening ceremonies. Dedications can be 
hand-delivered at the Convention to “Doc” Reichen-
bach, NCOM Chairman of the Board, or e-mailed in 
advance to Bill Bish at NCOMBish@aol.com.
 
Attendees are also encouraged to bring an item on 
behalf of their organization for the Freedom Fund Auc-
tion, with proceeds benefiting the motorcyclists’ rights 
movement nationwide through Getting Our People 
Elected donations, NCOM Speaker Program, lobby-
ing activities and other pro-motorcycling projects as 
determined by the NCOM Board of Directors.
 
The 31st annual NCOM Convention will be held 
Mother’s Day weekend, May 5-8, 2016 at Harrah’s Re-
sort, located at 777 Harrah’s Blvd in Atlantic City, New 
Jersey.  This annual gathering will draw bikers’ rights 
activists from across the country to discuss topics of 
concern to all riders, so reserve your room now for the 
special NCOM rate of$109 by calling (888) 516-2215.
 
Registration fees for the NCOM Convention are $80 
including the Silver Spoke Awards Banquet on Satur-
day night, or $45 for the Convention only. All motorcy-
clists are welcome and encouraged to attend.  Meet-
ings, seminars and group discussions will focus on 
legislative efforts and litigation techniques to benefit 
our right to ride and Freedom of the Road.
 
To pre-register, call the National Coalition of Motor-
cyclists at (800) 525-5355 or visit www.ON-A-BIKE.
com.
 
ANTI-PROFILING BILL HEARD IN MINNESOTA
A minority group claims its members are being unfairly 
profiled and stopped by police, and it’s demanding a 
bill to prevent it.  That group is motorcyclists, and the 

legislation, put before Minnesota’s Senate Judiciary 
Committee by State Senator David Osmek (R-Mound), 
would require Minnesota’s Board of Peace Officer 
Standards & Training to develop a statewide policy 
to eliminate motorcyclist profiling, including methods 
to identify and avoid it.  SF1509 in the Senate, and 
companion bill HF59 in the House, would also require 
every law enforcement agency in the state to have “a 
written anti-motorcycle profiling policy.”
 
In testimony, several members of Minnesota motor-
cycle clubs laid out a litany of their own experiences: 
Officers they believed had pulled them over on 
trumped-up pretenses questioned them about who 
they were and why they were in their community and, 
in some cases, photographed their tattoos & patches.  
“It’s my constitutional right to be in a Motorcycle Club,” 
said Jim Jahnke of Rochester, the National V.P. of the 
Sons of Silence MC.
 
Frank Ernst of Chanhassen, MN representing ABATE 
of Minnesota, and also chairman of the National Coali-
tion of Motorcyclists - Legislative Task Force (NCOM-
LTF), described an instance in which he said he was 
pulled over by an officer who claimed he hadn’t seen 
Ernst’s protective eye wear, which he was wearing, 
but Ernst didn’t file an official complaint.
 
Sen. Osmek admitted the bill is based largely on 
anecdotal evidence, but told the state’s Daily Globe 
newspaper that “I’m focusing on something that con-
stituents brought to me that they had issue with,” and 
he urges motorcyclists to file complaints and collect 
data on their own in order to make a stronger case.
 
Meanwhile, a motorcycle profiling bill is gaining mo-
mentum in Maryland, having passed the state Senate 
unanimously 47-0 on March 3 and now moves to the 
House, positioning Maryland to become the second 
state in the country behind Washington to pass such 
anti-discrimination legislation.
 
FEWER AMERICANS GETTING A DRIVER’S LI-
CENSE
It used to be a rite of passage into adulthood, but 
today fewer and fewer U.S. residents are lining up at 
their local DMV to get a driver’s license, and new data 
indicates that all age groups are affected.
 
Analyzing decades of data from the Federal Highway 
Administration, a team from the University of Michi-
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Continued on next page

gan’s Transportation Research Institute found that 
since 2011, the number of U.S. citizens with drivers 
licenses across all age groups, from 16 to 70, has 
decreased.
 
A recent University of Michigan report analyzed 
decades’ worth of Federal Highway Administration 
records to show how licensure across all age groups 
has declined in the period stretching from 1983 to 
2014.
 
Last year, nearly 77% of 20- to 24-year-old drivers 
held a license; in 1983, nearly 92% in that age bracket 
had one.  Four years ago, the number was about 
80%. For 16- through 44-year-olds, there has been a 
continuous decline in the percentage of people with a 
driver’s license.
 
The news may not be surprising for younger genera-
tions, who are more likely to use public transit or a 
ride-sharing company, or telecommute, but research-
ers also found a decline in the number of older adults 
with a driver’s license.
 
Other reports have detected related trends, such as a 
decrease in the distance driven per person and less 
travel time overall, but even as the age of driverless 
cars approaches, a driver’s license will continue to be 
mandatory for years to come.
 
WHITE HOUSE PUSHES DRIVERLESS CARS
The Obama administration aims to remove hurdles to 
making autonomous cars more widespread, and the 
President’s fiscal 2017 budget proposes spending $4 
Billion over the next decade to accelerate the integra-
tion of driverless cars on U.S. roadways.
 
The administration’s multi-billion dollar proposal, 
which would require Congressional approval, calls on 
federal regulators to work with auto makers and oth-
ers to craft policies and rules regarding autonomous 
vehicles and their development.
 
“We are going to do everything we can to advance 
safe, smart and sustainable transportation innova-
tions,” announced Transportation Secretary Anthony 
Foxx at the Detroit Auto Show, “We are bullish on 
automated vehicles.”
 
In addition to the new testing programs, Foxx also 
unveiled ambitious federal guidelines that he says 

will get self-driving on the roads quicker -- and more 
safely -- than ever thought possible. “(These actions) 
will provide the foundation and the path forward for 
manufacturers, state officials and consumers to use 
new technologies and achieve their full safety poten-
tial” he said.
 
Now, NHTSA will seek input from automakers and oth-
ers as the auto agency tries to wrap its arms around 
the deployment and operation of fully self-driving cars 
as the norm, not an anomaly.
 
In addition, the agency plans to team up with state 
partners and the American Association of Motor 
Vehicle Administrators to develop a model driverless 
car policy states can implement, hopefully laying the 
groundwork for a consistent national policy.
 
CONGRESSIONAL RPM ACT WOULD PROTECT 
THE SPORT OF RACING
The federal Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) 
is attempting to regulate racing by prohibiting the 
conversion of street motorcycles and automobiles into 
competition-only racing vehicles, but newly-introduced 
legislation in Congress would prevent the EPA from im-
pacting the lives of tens of thousands of armature and 
professional racers, their support teams and millions of 
race fans across the country.
 
Members of both chambers of Congress have intro-
duced bipartisan versions of a bill that would protect 
the sport of racing by blocking the EPA from over-regu-
lating the industry and ensuring that it remains legal to 
convert street legal motor vehicles for racing purposes.
 
The RPM Act (Recognizing the Protection of Motor-
sports Act of 2016); “A bill to exclude vehicles used 
solely for competition from certain provisions of the 
Clean Air Act” H.R.4715, was introduced March 7, 
2016 in the House by U.S. Representative Patrick 
McHenry (R-NC) with 13 bipartisan co-sponsors, while 
companion measure S.2659 “to reaffirm that the EPA 
cannot regulate vehicles used solely for competition” 
was offered in the Senate on March 9 by Senator Rich-
ard Burr (R-NC) and three original co-sponsors.
 
H.R.4715 states, in part: “at the time the Clean Air Act 
was written, and each time the Clean Air Act has been 
amended, the intent of Congress has been, and con-
tinues to be, that vehicles manufactured for, modified 



ABATE of Florida, Inc - Southeast Chapter42

for, or utilized in organized motorized racing events 
would not be encompassed by the Clean Air Act’s 
definition of “motor vehicle”.
 
The EPA recently re-opened the proposed regulation 
for more public comment.  The regulation is scheduled 
for final approval this summer, so the time to act is 
NOW.
 
WISCONSIN BILL WOULD RESTRICT ACCESS TO 
BLACK BOX DATA
A bill that would require an owner’s consent to access 
data in “black boxes” in cars and motorcycles seems 
more likely than ever before to come up for a vote 
in January 2017, according to members of ABATE 
of Wisconsin, a grassroots lobbyist group that deals 
with motorcycle issues but now finds itself leading the 
charge in fighting for privacy.
 
The bill covers not only Event Data Recorders or 
EDR’s but any device that is recording any information 
or tracking user behavior.  Anyone that took the infor-
mation without consent faces potential fines ranging 
from $200 to $2000 per incident.
 
The bill says insurance companies would not be able 
to link the issuance or renewal of a liability policy to 
whether the vehicle has such a box, or whether the 
motorist allows the insurer to access or use data it 
collects.
 
Currently, the boxes record such data only in the sec-
onds before, during and after a crash. But critics like 
ABATE, worry about how much more information the 
devices might collect as they become more sophisti-
cated.  ABATE says while the timing of the recordings 
may be limited now, safe guards need to be in place 
should that change.
 
At least 23 other states have passed laws defining 
who owns EDR data, according to Steve Panten, a 
spokesman for ABATE of Wisconsin, which supports 
the bill.
 
EX-COP SUES OVER MOTORCYCLE NOISE
A former Texas police officer is suing Arkansas offi-
cials over motorcycle noise.  Rick Holtsclaw, a 31-year 
veteran of the Houston police department who placed 
an emphasis on noise enforcement, has sued city of-
ficials in Fort Smith and Fayetteville, Arkansas for their 
failure to enforce federal, state, and local laws regard-

ing motorcycle noise.
 
Holtsclaw’s lawsuit cites the Noise Control Act of 1972 
that makes it illegal for motorcycle exhausts to be al-
tered or removed for the purpose of making noise.  In 
addition, the Arkansas muffler statute requires every 
motor vehicle to be equipped with the quiet factory-
installed muffler or a muffler duplicating the specifica-
tions of the factory-installed muffler.
 
Holtsclaw stated that “the law enforcement commu-
nity in Arkansas has failed to intercede on behalf of 
the noise-beleaguered citizenry,” particularly at rallies 
“where there are thousands of motorcyclists making 
illegally loud noise,” and is seeking $1,000,000 (one 
million) in damages from each municipality.
 
DRIVER WHO DELIBERATELY ASSAULTED MO-
TORCYCLISTS STILL IN JAIL
A viral video showing a Texas driver who without 
provocation intentionally crashed into a motorcyclist 
last October, causing serious injuries to the rider and 
his passenger, has been languishing in jail unable to 
post bail since the incident.
 
William “Bill” Sam Crum was indicted by a Hood 
County grand jury on two aggravated assault counts 
carrying punishment of up to 20 years in prison and 
a fine up to $10,000 and is currently being held on 
$150,000 bail in Hood County Jail since his arrest 
October 20, 2015.
 
While motorcyclists can take comfort knowing that Mr. 
Crum has been in jail nearly 6 months awaiting trial 
on criminal charges, because he purposefully crashed 
into the victims, his auto insurance won’t cover any 
civil judgment due to the intentional act exclusion in 
every policy.
 
QUOTABLE QUOTE: “Truth does not change accord-
ing to our ability to stomach it.”
~ Mary Flannery O’Connor (1925-64) American writer 
and essayist
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C L A S S I F I E D S
For Sale 1997 Harley Davidson Sportster 1200 XLH

Mileage - 32,900, Owner’s manual, Maintenance record, V&H ex-
haust, Stage One Air, 6” Handlebar risers, High intensity headlight 
bulb,  Axle nut covers, New mirrors, LED turn signal bulbs, Fog lamps, 
Engine guard, Highway pegs, Forward controls, Throw over bags, 
Passenger floorboards, New spark plugs & wires.
Asking $4,375. Contact Vinny (954) 240 - 8059                *20150301*

2005 Honda VTX 1300s
New rear tire and rear brakes.130 dB airhorn. Trunk and 
saddlebags lock, lights on trunk are running and brake lights. 
Lights on license plate frame are running and brake lights also 
comes with a outdoor cover. New battery as of Jan 20, 2016. 
KBB  $4100 asking $3750 Or best offer.

954-740-0700
*20160201*

4x8 utility trailer. new tires and rims 
boxed in with a removable lid. can fit a 
full size Bike or riding lawn mower. Ask-
ing 300$  you can check it out at Craigs 
list under Broward county Auto parts, 
utility trailers.  954-785-0123. 
 Thanks.

  Taz-Man Dan                                  

*20160401

For sale 1998 custom motorcycle assembled from Harley parts.  80ci soft tail. Lotsa extras top end 
recently rebuilt...less than 500 miles on the engine.  $4,000 obo
Call Jimmy Les @ 954-881-6571

*20160401*
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Classifieds for Members are run at “No Charge”. Non-Member classifieds are only $5.00. 
Please be respectful, space is limited to 6 months due to new items that come in. If you do not 

contact the Editor once your 6 month period is up, you will be removed without notification.
Call any Board Member to place a classified ad. See page 3 for phone numbers.

Please advise the Editor by email (news@abatese.us) when your item is sold. Thank you.

C L A S S I F I E D S
- Continued from page 36 -
surroundings, have an escape plan in your mind, and be ready to react with great caution”.  

One more thing, nominations start in April so please be prepared to nominate someone, or yourself, 
that you seriously believe can perform the duties he or she is nominated for.  First and foremost 
SHOW UP.

Remember; don’t gamble with your safety or the safety of others.

Until next time, be safe, stay safe.

Jim “Gambler” Willard
Safety Director  

RIDE SAFE
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GOALS & PURPOSES 
OF ABATE

To print a newsletter to keep all bikers 
informed with regard to legislative 
actions and events around the state 
and throughout the country.
To become a powerful and viable 
political force in legislative matters 
concerning all motorcyclists rights.
To provide a lobbyist to represent 
ABATE of Florida, Inc. on the state 
and national level.
To promote voter registration and 
motivate members to write their 
legislators.
To promote safe riding habits without 
infringing on individual rights.
To educate the public about 
motorcycle awareness.

ABATE of Florida, Inc.

PO Box 292693
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693

What’s Happening?
Call The Hotline!

954-310-4636 24/7
ABATE Southeast Chapter’s Website

http://abatese.org/

April 17, 2016 - Sunday 10 am  
May 15, 2016 - Sunday 10 am

at:
Davie Moose Lodge # 1798

4483 SW 64th Ave, Davie, FL 33314
Phone:(954) 584-1899 

Just North of Orange Dr. on Davie Rd.
Come & join the ranks 

of those who care to be involved!

UPCOMING SE CHAPTER MEETINGS


